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President Stephanie led the Pledge of Allegiance and gave an invocation.  
 
No Visiting Rotarians 
 
Guests: 
 
Tamara Carter, Marketing Director for Fairfield Inn, guest of Mary Lawthers 
Pauline Shostach, New Director of Geneva Library and guest of Susie Flick 
Sharon Steadman, Daughter of Ken Steadman 
 
Announcements: 
 

• Pres. Stephanie: Eastern Cities Dinner has been cancelled, but the District 
Conference in Oswego is still on. 

• Mary Lawthers:  Save the Date:  April 23, lakefront clean-up and garden spruce 
up. Start at 11:00 a.m. 

• Susie Flick: Tickets available for Rotary SAS Garden Party through EventsBrite. 
See Susie if you have problems getting on line. 

• Phil Beckley: Sponsorships are still available. We were happy to receive $5,000 
from Lyons National Bank and just received a second $5,000 sponsorship from 
Brenda and Dave Rickey! Thank you! 

• Pres. Stephanie: We need a new contact person for Camp ONSEYAWA. Let 
Stephanie know if you can help. 

 
Happy Dollars 
 

• Stephanie Hesler survived her first day on the new job at Cornell. Ironically, her 
office is on Seneca St. in downtown Ithaca as was her Hobart office here in 
Geneva. 
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• Dave Cook played the Easter Bunny last Sunday in Waterloo.  He is happy to 
say that he survived some physical abuse from the kids! 

• Jim DeVaney played golf in Arizona last week, but got sick on the plane on the 
way home. Turns out he was just dehydrated!  He’s happy that the Yankees won 
again and that Notre Dame will be playing Syracuse soon. 

• Peter Einset is going to New York City for three days to see a few Broadway 
musicals.  He plans to take an express bus from Cornell in Ithaca to NYC. 

• Ruth Leo had a wonderful time in Florida, but was sad to have to come back 
home.  She thanked Kerry Lippincott and Ford Weiskittel for filling in for her while 
she was gone. (See a Rotary related picture attached to this wrap-up!) 

 
50/50 
 
Jerry Forcier shared $71 ($35/36) with the Rotary Foundation. 
 
Program 
 
Jerry introduced our own Dave Cook as our speaker today.  Dave shared some 
information on Camp ONSEYAWA.  Highlights included: 
 

• 100 kids with disabilities are enrolled every year (most are local) 
• Kids are encouraged to sign up on line. 
• Held at Camp Babcock Hovey Boy Scout Camp 
• “Ambassadors” work with the kids 
• A lot of activities include arts and crafts and photography. 

 
Dave explained some of the duties of the Board which meets once a month in Clifton 
Springs.They vote every year on what the budget should be for running the camp which 
includes: 
 

• Two nurses 
• Counselors 
• Maintaining the Swimming Pool 
• Maintaining the Bath House 
• Proceeds from the Santa Train go to the camp 

 
Dave encouraged everyone to help out with the camp if you can. He also noted that 
your purchases on Amazon can benefit the camp.  
 
Phil Beckley explained that the Camp got started by two Geneva Rotary Members – 
Neil Marvin and Don Vogt. (Phil wasn’t sure of this name!) 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ruth Leo 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

Four way test: 
 “Of the things we think, say or do:” 

 
1. Is it The Truth? 

2. Is it Fair to All Concerned? 
3. Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial for All Concerned? 
 

Stephanie Hesler     Gerald Forcier       Diana Perry      Ford Weiskittel      Bob McFadden      Kelsey Journell 
     President   President-Elect     Vice President        Secretary             Club  Treasurer    Foundation Treasurer 
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